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November 1993 Newsletter
“The New Esprit Collection”

silber
This evening curator Julie will take us inside the Esprit Collection for an in-
depth look at this ever changing corporate treasure of more than 200 antique
quilts. For many years exclusively “Amish,” the Esprit collection is now
expanding to include spectacular examples of applique and one-of-a-kind
“folk art” quilts. The talk will include slides of the renowned Esprit building
and installation photos of the quilts on permanent display.

Julie has collected and studied quilts for more than 25 years and is a lecturer,
author and curator. She has held her post at Esprit since 1982 while being
involved in major exhibitions such as “Heritage Quilts” for the Oregon
Historical Society. She also works on quilt-related projects like the prize-
winning film by Pat Ferrero, “Quilts in Women’s Lives.” Ms. Silber co-
produced the film “Hearts and Hands” and co-authored the book of the same
name. We are very pleased indeed to have this opportunity to meet such a
noted expert on our rich heritage as women and quilters.

Many thanks to Jan Inouye for providing hospitality for Julie during her stay
in Santa Barbara. )

Opportunity Quilt: Harriet Berk reminded us that the drawing for this quilt
is in November. Please be sure to turn in your money to her. 797,77 . widrseder

December: Fun, Caring and Sharing

Our community service quilts will be presented at our December meeting.
We'll follow the presentation with food, games, fun and treats. Bring a
plateful of your holiday favorites for the refreshment table and two Fat
Quarters (18" x 22") wrapped. Santa showed up last year . . . who knows what
surprizes are in store-for us this year?

Bring Canned Goods and Staples to the December meeting and we’ll make
sure they get to a local charity to brighten the holidays for the needy of our
community. ‘
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A Great Theme and Long Weekend for Our Show in 1995

“Quilts from Traditional to Outrageous” will be
the subtitle and theme for “Natural Impressions 2
in 1995. This suggestion is from Ruth Walters,
who put it anonymously in the box, but later
owned up to authorship after the show commit-
tee chose it at the meeting held September 22.

It was announced that a preliminary agreement
has been reached with the Museum League to
divided any profit from the 1995 event with the
Museum League receiving 40% of the proceeds.
The Guild will keep the remaining 60%. This
makes the event an official Museum function
with all the privileges associated with that status.
‘A change of date has been arranged as the first
weekend in May was not available. The new
dates are May 26-29, Memorial Day Weekend,
1995. This will allow the exhibit to run one day
longer, increasing our income from admissions.
It was felt that the I Modannari street painting
festival taking place at the Mission the same
time will only increase our attendance. Effort
was made to keep our event from conflicting
with other guilds’ shows. - ——

It was agreed that every attempt will be made to
have our members’ quilts shown at the exhibit.
Judy Gorrindo volunteered to work out the
logistics for this.

We are seeking a chairman for the Vendors
Committee to investigate the feasibility of
having vendors of quilting supplies and/or
related fibre crafts at the exhibit. This might be
simply an advisory role, or an more involved
one, depending on how many volunteers we

- get. Anyone interested should contact either

Norah (962-8511) or Jan (962-3498).

If you have any suggestions for vendors we

should invite, please put them in the Natural
Impressions box at the entrance.

COASTAL QUILTERS GUILD MEETING: October 13, 1993

President Barbara Maxwell called the general meeting to order at 7:35 pm. in

Samarkand.

There were approximately 105 members present plus three guests.

Barbara Davis thanked all those members who had brought refreshments.

Norah McMeeking introduced our speaker for the evening, Christen Brown,

who spoke on "Embellished Surfaces.”
Christen's garments, which were all
beadwork, and shisha mirrors.

Various members of the Guild modeled
heavily ornamented with
Christen explained that her work has been
influenced by the artist, Erte, and the designer, Schapparelli.

stitchery,

She . also makes

jewelry, dolls and masks, often to co-ordinate with her garments.

After a short break, we resumed with the business meeting.

working on our special S.B. Quilt.
22, at Barbara Maxwell's home.

We need help

The next meeting for this project is Nov.

Lee Carlson handled the drawing for the five door prizés including a book of _

quilt postcards and a bag of potpourri.

Marty Frolli handled Block of the Month for Maggie Godwin, explaining the

Candy Corn block due in November.

Eight members shared their works at Show & Tell.
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Ingrid Bergere won the 15 Frog blocks.




Curators of the 1993-94 Hoffman Challenge have selected the quilts (and dolls and
garments) which will comprise the collections which will tour nationally for the next year.
Three judges selected two collections of fifty quilts each, judging on the basis of artistic
interpretation, workmanship, and fabric-color coordination. Quilts in collection "A" and
collection "B" are divided equally to include a variety of designs and techniques with prize
winning quilts included in each collection.

The letter sent to entrants states "Please realize that all entrants are winners by just
completing the Challenge."

The Coastal Quilters Guild is represented in both Collections. "Let There Be Light" by
Maggie Godwin will tour with Collection A, while Harriet Berk's "Space Adventure" was
selected for Collection B. Harriet's quilt - a spaceship with pinwheels in blues and reds
was viewed at Show and Tell in September. Maggie's quilt is a Lone Star in rainbow
colors, with over 1,100 tiny diamonds.

Entrants were awarded Hoffman fabric and a cloisonne pin designed from the challenge
fabric.
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‘A GREAT SEWING OFFER!

Hmong needle artists are available
to do your hand quilting, locally,
in their home. These are very skill-
ful women and are able to follow
directions in English. You supply a
completed top, batting, back, and
thread, basted and marked with
quilting design. They have had suc-
cessful collaboration with Amish
women in Pennsylvania! Contact:
Anne Deran (Guild member) at 687-
9537. She is willing to be the
'go-between’.

Happy
Thanksgiving!




COASTAL QUILTERS GUILD BOARD MEETING: October 20, 1993

Guild president Barbara Maxwell called the board meeting to order in her
home office at 7:30 p.m. Nine members were present: Barbara, Zetta, Carol
Boyce, Bonnie Bergman, Suzy Carter, Barbara Davis,, Lynn Laughrin, Norah
McMeeking, and Laura Alarid. Minutes of the last board meeting were read
and approved.

Business: Linda Clark cannot continue with the lap robes project for
Samarkand. Suzy Carter generously offered to take over and lead this project.

Suzy reported that St. Vincents' Home is closing their baby unit and has
returned to us the ten quilts that we donated to them two years ago. It was
decided that they should now go to Transition House.

Claire Hemke has volunteered to help next year with Community Projects.

Zetta is set to hang the Challenge quilts in the Children's Room at the Goleta
Library for the month of December.

Suzy Carter reported that our Museum Quilt has finally been restored to a nice

display. -
Programs: Norah had done some wonderful work in planning programs for
1994 She and Joanne Hankey will discuss some possible

schedule changes. Her estimate of costs was approved.

It was recommended that we enter next year's Baltimore Album Opportunity
Quilt in as many quilt shows as possible.

Lynn Laughrin spoke on behalf of the HomeArts display at Earl Warren
Showgrounds Fair.  They would like to have more involvement from Guild
members and would like suggestions. It was suggested that they change the
way the quilts are hung; that perhaps someone from the Guild could be on the
Fair board; and that perhaps quilters from other guilds could be used as judges.

Barbara Maxwell will host a Christmas part on December 15, to include all
officers and chairs for both 1993 and 1994. It will be a pot-luck with people
from '93 bringing the food for next year's people. :

At our regular December meéting, we will hang our Baltimore Album quilt on
the stage for the presentation of our quilts to Transition House. Norah is
working on games and ideas for this party.

' The meeting was adjourned at 9 p.m.
Y s
Respectfully submittéd,

Zetta M. Hanna, Recording Secretary
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TO: MEMBERS OF THAT PATCHWORK PLACE Guild Complimentary
Library Program

FROM: Diane N. Ross, Guild Relations

SUBJECT: NEW RELEASES

Please find our most recent edition, Lively Little Logs: Making Log
Cabin Miniatures for your Guild Library. The most popular quilt
block of all times is of course the Long Cabin. Here it is in the
most delightful miniature form. Donna Fite McConnell has shown
the quilter how to construct these beauties with little or no
effort and use them not only for wall hangings but other
accessories as well.

Included along with the gallery and directions are patterns and
some wonderful embellishments and labels. Simply choose from 12-
, 36-, 54-, or 64- block designs to complete a quilt, then add
applique, finish the edges with Prairie Points if you like, and a
pretty label to the back. All the how tos you need are included
in this beautiful book of beautiful little quilts.

Thank you to Jean MacMillan for her donation of the A.Q.S. 1993
Quilt Show and Contest video to our library.

"Little Quilts" by Alice Berg is the latest book donated by That Patchwork Place.

a few words about annother one of our

3 s - Here are .
Satellite Group y be interested inl!

wonderful groups that you ma

i rou consisting of 12 members,
g P month of members

both quilting and

he Loosey Gooseys — A satel :
ghich meezs on the third Monday evening of each

homes. We share lots of ideas with each other,

ilti k, previously assigned,
non guilting. Each member makes a block, y

for %he curgent month’s hostess. One of the rules 1s_that the
‘block cannot take more than 2 hours to make, thus ruling outd
Baltimore Album Blocks. We have been meeting a long time an

have shared a lot of good times together. For information please
call Jane Manasse - .687-0301.

HAND QUILTING BY GUILD
MEMBER JOAN SUTTON !
Here is a great opportunity
to have your quilt top hand
quilted to perfection! She
has experience and expertice
to finish your quilt. Call
today 967-1810 or 562-4314.




Third quarter treasurer’s statement
July 1 - September 30, 1993

Starting Balance $4226.91
Debits
3rd gtr YTD

Community Projects 0 60.00
Door prize 0 240.00
Library 37.27 112.24
Newsletter - printing 340.74 785.56

- distribution 116.00 290.00
Opportunity quilt 93 0 145.39
Opportunity quilt ‘94 0 161.13
President’s Expenses 150.00 150.00
Programs/workshops 1940.23 5426.53
Refreshments - 21.20 121.20
Special Events 0 50.00
Guild Expenses 414.54 735.36
Membership 0 206.36
Total 3019.98 8483.77
transfer to show account 0 3000.00

Credits
3rd gtr YTD

Dues 40.00 3730.00
Door prize 68.00 372.91
Guests : 35.00 210.00
Opportunity quilt ‘93 319.00 456.00
Sales 0 287.11
Workshops 750.00 3340.00
Miscellaneous 1160.76 2315.88
Total 2372.76 10711.90
Ending Balance 3579.69

Submitted by Laura Alarid

- CQG Treasurer
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If you think hard you will remember back to the beginning of the year when we announced

that a drawing will be held in January. Anyone who has made at least ten blocks-of-the-

month during 1993 will be automatically entered.

Maggie's records indicate that the following guild members have already qualified:
Janet Berlin
Karin Cooper
Linda Estrada
Doris Floyd
Maggie Godwin
Nancy Horii
Pat Masterson
Joya Miles

The following members are close (the number after your name is the number of blocks you

still need to make to qualify):
Barbara Davis - 1
Marge Hall - 4
Violet Henderson - 1
Carol Ludwick - 1
Farideh Maho - 4
Barbara Maxwell - 10
Cecilia Puppo - 4
Nancy Woyak - 3

If you feel you have qualified but your name is not listed please contact Maggie.

Remember that anyone can qualify for the drawing by submitting a total of ten blocks at

the December and January meetings.

The deadline for news to get something in the current newsl
3 - t
is the first Wed. of the month. serer

Nominations: Mary Vandenberg reported that most of iti
the positions have
been . filled. Only three volunteer openings remain. Please call lfer if you can

take one of them. Barbara invited all nominated officers and chairs to come to
the next Board meeting at her home.

e for Transition
the Dec. Meeting! 569-0442 fouse

Samarkand residents may attend the Coastal Quilters Guild FREE!

1



CALENDAR

Jan. 22, 23 1994 - "A GATHERING OF QUALITY QUILTS" at the UFCW
Auditorium, 8550 Stanton Ave., Buena Park, CA 90622. 1 block East
of Beach Blvd. & Knotts Berry Farm on the corner of Stanton and
Crescent. 10-5 Sat., 10-4 Sun. $4.00, free parking. (714)529-
7658, Metty Meyn, Show Chairman. Friendship Square Quilt Guild.

July 2 - Sept. 4, 1994 - "Quilts: LAYERS OF EXCELLENCE", an
international, juried, quilt exibition at the museum of San Deigo
History, San Deigo, Cal. Entry deadline Oct. 18, 1993. For

entry form, send sase to: Quilt San Deigo, 9747 Business Park
Ave. #228, San Deigo, CA (USA) 92131-1653.

Announcements

We need support for our in-house
workshops! These are great classes
for all experience levels. Try’em
you‘’ll like’em!

Calender of Local Guild Activities

Nov. 17 - Guild Board meeting, the third Wed. of every month, at
7:30 PM, at Pres. Barbara Maxwell’s office, 466 N. La Cumbre Rd.

Dec. 8 - Coastal Quilters Guild Meeting, the 2nd Wed. of every
month, 7:30 PM at Samarkand, 2550 Treasure Dr., Santa Barbara.
September Issue, 1993

Every Sat. - on PBS (channel 10) is the "Great American Quilt"
show, 9:30 A.M., 30 min. long, and worth watching.

Workshops:

Our next In-house workshop is November 11, "Machine Applique and Machine
Quilting”, taught by Barbara Maxwell. At our November meeting, we will
start sign-ups for Ruth McDowell's design workshop, which will be in January.

Thank you - thank you - To those ladies who gave of their time,
extended time for many of them, at the Lemon Festival Quilt
booth. Those were - Lee Carlson, Pat Stanovich, who hung the
quilts and made such a beautiful display. Ingrid Engmyr, Violet
Menoher, Harlene Bailey, June Brandon, Sandy Tumbleson, Cecilia
Puppo, Suzy Carter, Mary Vandenberg, Diana Iler, and Judith
Siegel, thanks for staying longer than you planned. 132 tickets
were sold. I was there too! - Marge Hall.

Left at the Festival was someone’s measured water bottle -
please see Marge Hall.

Betty Rosness 964-3205 has a quilt she would like to have
quilted. Anyone interested can call her.

Oh yes - thank.you Carol Boyce for letting us use you tent
stakes, we needed them! ....Thank you! Marge Hall.
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Discounts for Coastal Quilter Guild members

The following places of business offer discounts on merchandise
upon presentation of your Guild membership card.

&g

Grant House

BERNINAE]
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Special Coustal Quilt Guild Member Discount
25% OFF All'Sewing Machines and Sergers
10% OFF Purchases Over $10.00
Phone (805) 963-8956 118 N. Milpas Street
Fax (805) 963-4572 Santa Barbara, CA 93103
Sally's
Quilt
Quarters

1765-8B §. Broadwey
Santa Msna. CA 83454
(805) §25-1888

mmmdmmm.
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MON - FRI 10-5, SAT 10—4
ASK FOR FABRIC CLUB CARD, OFFERS

$20 OFF FABRIC AFTER $200 REGULAR
PRICE FABRIC PURCHASES

Beverly Fabrics, Inc.

5624 Hollister Ave.
Goleta. CA 93117

Mary Amn Coley
a\frin=t/g Manager
""'-m‘d'
805-967-5355

MON — FRI 9:30-8PM, SAT 9:30-6
SUN 12-5 :
10% ON QUILTING PROJECTS

Deag Pilkington
963-0311

821 STATE ST.
SANTA BARRARA, CA 93101

FABRICS

‘MON - SAT 9:30-5:30, SUN 12-5
.10% ON QUILTING PROJECTS .
SANTA BARBARA STORE ONLY

Certified Public Accountant

(@l Sabaco, REALTORS &
(805)560-3008

Full Service REAL ESTATE OFFICE

Since 1973
Gary Maxwell
Broker/Owner

Property Management - Sales - Rentals Nl

Barbara Maxwell
Broker/Owner

0% on Commtissipy

Ahn : |
/ Qvoleta Valley Paint

325 RUTHERFORD ST. / GOLETA, CA 93117

(805) 964-8787

MON - FRI 8-5, SAT 9-5
WELLPAPER, BLINDS, PAINT,
FURNITURE REFINSIHING SUPPLIES
& MORE: 10% ON EVERYTHING

beverl
fabrics

32 EAST VICTORIA, SANTA BARBARA
MON, TUES,FRI,SAT 9:30-6

WED, THUR 9:30-9PM SUN 12-5
10% ON REGULARLY PRICED FABRIC

Quilthg Fabric

and Sepplies Ouly
% Baron's Fabetes

270 Csnnen D
Qouaanin, Co 93000
et 4880068

MON - FRI 10-9PM SAT 10-6, _

SUN 12-5. MUST ASK FOR DISCOUNT
BEFORE SALE IS RUNG UP.
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Your Destination for Creative Materials

(805) 525-4556
Cynthia and Fred Davis. 972 E. Main Street
Owners . Santa Paula, Ca. 83060

SALLY & CASEY HICKS
Cvregn

FABRIC sows U.S.A.

FagRICS - CRAFTS + OGFTS & Bk FLOWERS

UPHOLSTERY & DRargRY

2686 €. Maw 8T
PRHONE IB08) 643-3434

MON - FRI 10-8PM SAT 10-6

FABRIC"
WELL

b, 3075 Saviers Rd.

CRAFTS
7vaiys

Established 1875  (805) 486-7826

MON - FRI 9:30-8PM
SAT 9:30-6, SUN 11-5

Fairview Shopping Center
10% discount on fabric
Mon-Sat 9-9, Sun 11-6



Maggie Godwin
964-7954

| BLOCK OF THE MONTH - NOVEMBER 1993 |
CHRISTMAS TREE

From various Christmas prints, cut one each piece L, M, N, O, and K.

From a white on white background (or white on beige, beige on white, or beige on beige) cut one each
A, B, C ,and D and one each of the following pieces reversed - A, B, C, and D. Cut two piece E's and
one piece F.

Sew A and A-reversed to L, B and B-reversed to M, C and C-reversed to N, D and D-reversed to O,
and an E to either side of K. Sew the six strips (mcludmg piece F described above) to form the block

pictured.
Finished block size - 6" by 9". HAVE FUN!
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What is brown and roundish and smells divine?
The turkey, of course, when its aroma fills
our homes and reminds us of so many special
fourth Thursdays in November. But don‘t be

a turkey-- take some time for your own needs
(quilting being one of them) and don’t forget
to wish the following members a wonderful day
on:

November 1 Eilene Cross
1 Peggy Gard
2 Debora Green
3 Claire Hemke
4. Jo Schumacher
5 Debby Remick
7 Kathy Doughty
9 Esther Glover
9 Wanda Livernois
- _ 11 Sherry Root
N 13 Liz Steele
: ) 15 Julie Johnston
22 Anne Deran
3] 23 Sharon Tangel
A 25 Diane Bartel
25 Jane Vellis
27 Bev Waters

--Anne Braddock
Membership Chair

Coast Lines

Newsletter of the Coastal Quilters Guild

- PO Box 6341

Santa Barbara, CA 93160
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